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January 28, 2021 

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Michael D. Hurley    Steven T. James 

Clerk of the Senate    Clerk of the House of Representatives 

24 Beacon Street – Room 335  24 Beacon Street – Room 145 

State House     State House 

Boston, MA 02133    Boston, MA 02133 

 

Dear Clerks Hurley and James: 

Pursuant to Section 2 of Chapter 25 of the Massachusetts General Laws, the Department of Public 

Utilities hereby submits its 2020 Annual Report to the Massachusetts General Court.  This Report 

summarizes the Department’s activities from January 1, 2020 through December 31, 2020. 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Alexandra Zaltman 

Chief of Staff 

 

 

cc: Kathleen A. Theoharides, Secretary, Energy and Environmental Affairs. 

Matthew H. Nelson, Chairman, Department of Public Utilities. 

Robert E. Hayden, Commissioner, Department of Public Utilities. 

Cecile M. Fraser, Commissioner, Department of Public Utilities. 

Sean Pierce, Assistant Secretary for Government Affairs and Community Relations,  

Energy and Environmental Affairs. 

Serafina Zeringo, Director of Legislative Affairs, Energy and Environmental Affairs. 


